




FROM THE DESK OF FATHER JEFF: 
______________________________ 

 
This Tuesday, November 1st, The Feast of All 
Saints, is a Holy Day of Obligation.  Masses are 7 
PM Vigil, 8:15 AM and 12 Noon on the Feast Day.  
 
Cemetery Mass  There will be a Mass in Sacred 
Hearts of Jesus & Mary Cemetery at 11 AM on 
the Feast of All Souls, November 2nd.  In the 
case of inclement weather the Mass will be in the 
Church. 
 
All Souls envelopes are still available at the doors 
of the Church. Remember your deceased relatives 
and friends in the All Souls Novena of Masses. 
 
The Parish office will in observance of All Saints 
Day, Tuesday, November 1st. 

PARISH PROGRAMS 
 

FRANCISCANS 
The Secular Franciscans meet on the third Sunday of the 

month, after the 11 AM mass in the Parish Center. Would 

you like to know what we are all about? Please come to 

our meeting. Bring a bag lunch and we will supply the cof-

fee.  

BIBLE STUDY 

Bible Study Group— has resumed at1 PM in the Parish 

Center.  All are welcome!. 

SPIRITUAL BOOK GROUP 

The Spiritual Book Group has resumed meeting.  New 

members are always welcome!  Tuesday, 1 PM in the Par-

ish Center.  

“Jesus waits for us in this sacrament of love.” - 
Pope John Paul II 

 
Please join us in an hour of 
Eucharistic Adoration 

 
Each Friday directly following the noon Mass  

12:30-1:30 PM 
 

“Come to Me all of you who are weary and find life bur-
densome and I will refresh you…” “Cast all your anxie-

ties upon the One who cares for you…” 
“My peace is my gift to you…” (Mt 11:28; 5:7, Jn 14:17 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES FOR 
THE 2011-2012 YEAR HAVE BEGUN.   

 
Please make sure your child/children are 

registered. 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
 

PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU ARE REGISTERED AT SACRED 
HEARTS OF JESUS AND MARY. REGISTRATION FORMS 
ARE AVAILABLE BY CALLING THE PARISH OFFICE AT 
283-0097. 
Parents of children who will be entering first 
grade in September:  If your child is entering the 
first grade and you want him/her to receive the 
sacraments in the parish, it is time to register 
them for the Religious Education Program if they 
are not attending Our Lady of the Hamptons or 
some other Catholic School. 
 
Religious Education Registration forms are now 
available on the parish website:  
www.sacredheartsofjesusandmary.org. 
 
Please remember that children are required to 
attend each year from first to eighth grades, in 
order to be prepared for the receiving of 
Confirmation in the eighth grade. Also attendance 
each week is a must unless the child is sick or has 
a good reason for missing a class. Please 
encourage the school and coaches not to schedule 
games or practices on Wednesday afternoon or 
evening or Sunday mornings. It is up to all of us 
to encourage the importance of Religious 
Education in our community. 
 
Please check the website for meetings and  
Announcements. For more information please call 
the Religious Education office at 631-283-0508. 

RECOLLECTION DAY AT THE  
SOUTHAMPTON CARE CENTER 

 
Thursday, November 10th 

2 PM 
 

 Mass—Msgr. Jeff Madley, Celebrant 
 Lecture—Msgr. John Martin 

 Confessions 
Visitations by Priest to Residents confined to rooms 

 
EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND.  

Coordinators: Sandy Raynor, Paul Beatty, John 
Hanlon & Mary Lane 



 

FEAST OF FAITH 
 

Prayer after Communion 
 
 The rites following the reception of 

Communion are very short. It is as if the Church is 

saying to us that the only way to respond to this 

great gift is to go forth and live it! But there are some 

significant rites yet before we are sent forth from the 

Mass. After Communion, we pray together in silence 

or sing a hymn; both are ways to thank God for the 

gift of the Son. Then the priest prays another collect, 

the Prayer after Communion. This prayer, usually 

very short, gathers our prayers into one. It reminds 

us of what we have already experienced: in receiving 

the Eucharist, we have received a foretaste of the 

heavenly banquet; we have eaten the bread of angels. 

This reality, this knowledge, should transform us, so 

that we may journey through this life with our hearts 

set on eternal life, and find in the Eucharist—which 

is food from heaven and daily bread—the strength 

and hope we need to work toward God’s kingdom of 

justice here and now. 
—Corinna Laughlin, © Copyright, J. S. Paluch Co. 

OUR LADY OF THE HAMPTONS 
 

 Progress continues on the OLH building project 

for the new Wellness Center-classroom extension.  

As of October 1st, the foundation has been 

prepared, site work in place, dry wells and septic 

completed. Electrical and plumbing work is being 

done now in preparation for the arrival of the 

steel. The projected completion date is Spring 

2012. Total completion will depend upon 

additional fund-raising from the local and school 

community. (As a parochial school, OLH is not 

eligible for any federal, state or local assistance.) 

ARIA, THE CHILDREN’S CHOIR OF 
SHJM 

 
Would like to invite young 
parishioners/singers, ages 8 and up 
to join with us in singing for the 
9:30 AM Mass.  
 We sing the 2nd & 4th Sundays of 
the month and rehearse the Saturday before each 
mass at the Rectory.   

For more information  
please call Loreen  (631)275-1851 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

The Dominican Sisters Family Health Service Hampton 
Bays Thrift Shop is in need of volunteers.  They are 
looking for volunteers to work morning shifts from 10 
AM—1 PM and afternoon shifts from 1—4 PM, 
primarily on the weekends. 
 
Donations are also accepted during store business hours, 
Monday through Friday, 10 AM—4 PM. Please limit 
your donations to two shopping bags of gently used fall 
and early winter clothing. Greenport Thrift Shop also 
accepts furniture in good condition. 
 
Your contributions are greatly appreciated. We have tow 
other thrift shops; one in Greenport and one in Sag 
Harbor. The Thrift Shops help support the Domincan 
Sisters Family Health Service Special Programs for the 
non-medical services to the disabled and elderly clients in 
our communities.  
 
For further information, please call DSFHS at 631-728-
0937 Monday through Friday. 

BLOOD DRIVE 
 

Tuesday, November 15, 
2011 

1:15—8:15 PM 
 

Sacred Heart Parish Hall 
 

Please have identification.   
 

For more information please call Jim 
Frankenbach at 283-2431. 

 

Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time 
October 30, 2011 
The greatest among you 
must be your servant. 
— Matthew 23:11 



PREPARING FOR THE NEW TRANSLATION OF 
THE MASS 

 
Daily Prayer Suggestions  

  
One way to prepare for the new translation of the 
Mass is to make the new words and phrases part of 
your daily prayer, perhaps following the suggestions 
below. You might also want to remember in your 
prayers those who are working to help all of us to 
pray in these new words, especially the priests who 
will be learning almost the entire Missal anew. 
 

Use “We praise you, we bless you, we adore you, 
we glorify you” (from the Gloria) as a daily 
prayer. Repeat it several times, focusing on 
these different ways that we pray to God. 

Reflect on the different ways the Creed describes 
Christ (Light from Light; begotten, not made). 
Include “consubstantial with the Father” as 
you pray about how the Father, Jesus Christ, 
and the Holy Spirit are one God. 

Repeat the prayer “It is right and just to give 
thanks to the Lord our God” several times 
during the day. 

Find a copy of the new Memorial Acclamations 
and use one as your daily offering in the 
morning, your night prayer before bedtime, or 
a table grace. 

When you walk through your door at home, pray, 
“Lord, I am not worthy that you should enter 
under my roof, but only say the word and my 
soul shall be healed.” 

Excerpts from the English translation of The Roman Missal © 2010, International Commission on English 
in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 
Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

RITES OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS  (RCIA) 

 
Would  you or someone you know like to become a 

Catholic?  
Would you like to receiver the Sacraments of First 

Communion or Confirmation? 
 

Please call the Parish Office 283-0097. 
 

Classes will begin soon. 

VENDORS WANTED 
 

St. John’s RC Church, 546 St. John’s Place, 
Riverhead, seeks vendors for its Holiday Fair 
on November 19th from 9 AM—3 PM. $ 
 
$30—one table with two chairs supplied.  
For information please call Fran or Patty at 
631-727-2030 x 10. 

THE RESPECT LIFE OFFICE INVITES YOU 
TO:  

“The Biology of the Theology of the Body” 
 

Vicky Thorn, Director of the National Office on 
Post-Abortion Healing and Ministry, will be 
presenting a fascinating workshop on the 

Biology of the Theology of the Body. 
This presentation is designed to further one’s 

understanding on the bio-chemistry of sex, the 
sexual revolution and the science of attraction. 

 
This important study on sexual morality and 
biological data show the Church’s teaching is 
not an out dated philosophy, rather one that 
highlights many significant benefits for the 
physical, emotional and spiritual well being 
that respect and advance men and women 

today.  
 

Where: St. Rosalie’s Church 
31 Montauk Highway, Hampton Bays 

November 8, 2011 
10 AM—12 PM 

Register through the Diocesan website: 
www.drvc.org Respect Life Office 

 
This conference will count for your professional 

development, certificates available upon 
request. 



 REPORTING ALLEGATIONS OF SEXUAL ABUSE 
516-594-9063 

 
OFFICE FOR THE PROTECTION OF  
CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE 

 
516-678-5800 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
are selling chances  

Prizes: 
$25,000 
$10,000 

Or 
$5,000 

Plus 10 chances to win $1000 
All for $1! 

See a Knight to purchase one. 

Knights of Columbus Corner 
Southampton Council #1967 

 
The Knights of Columbus is an international, 
fraternal, family and charitable organization. Locally 
the Knights jointly serves the parishes of Sacred 
Hearts of Jesus & Mary and Our Lady of Poland. We 
donate to both churches, Girl Scouts and Boy Scouts, 
Right to Life, and many other local charities. The K 
of C insurance program with fellow Knights is the 
best that can be offered. Children of deceased police 
and fireman Knights are granted college tuition. Why 
not call the K of C for more information on how to 
join?  Call 287-3545.  See sign up sheet insert. 

SHOP FAIR TRADE  
 

Be the reason for peace and hope in our world 
 

WORLD VILLAGE FAIR TRADE MARKET  
is a “Gift Shop with  a Mission” 

 
Fair Trade is a movement around the globe that 

sustains lives by paying FAIR WAGES and supports 
AIDS orphans in Africa 

  
Child and sweatshop labor is ended.  

People grow in dignity and children attend school 
 

COME SHOP FAIR TRADE where your dollars 
change lives and bring hope. 

 
You will find organic coffees, teas, chocolates as well 

as beautiful handcrafted gifts; jewelry, baskets, 
scarves, handbags, cards, children’s items and so 

much more. 
 

Located in the Hamlet Green just east of the 
Hampton Bays Movie Theatre at 101 W. Montauk 

Highway 
631-728-7880 

 
Shop online— www.fairtrademarket.org 

LITURGICAL BITS & BYTES 
 

Receiving Communion Twice 
 

Sometimes people ask if it is permissible to receive 
Holy Communion more than once a day. The norm 
is to receive the Lord once a day. (This rule is 
meant to avoid a previous abuse during which 
people would “church-hop”, going to receive Holy 
Communion from many churches in one day so as 
to become “holier”.) Occasions might arise, 
however, in which you find yourself celebrating at 
more than one Mass (for example, attending a 
funeral, a wedding, a Confirmation, or another 
occasion of special significance). Then, of course, 
an additional communion is certainly approved. 

PROGRAMS AT THE CENACLE SISTERS 
310 Cenacle Road, Ronkonkoma 

 
The New Cosmology: Images of God in an Evolving 

Universe 
Sunday, November 6, 10 AM—4 PM 

Participants are invited to reflect on the new Uni-
verse Story as a means of expanding our con-

sciousness and relationship with God. 
Presenter: Helen Cahill, OP 

 
Finding Joy in the Word of God 

November 11th—November 13th 
In this weekend retreat, let us take time apart to 
reflect on the scriptures and experience the gift of 

“joy” that God wants for all His people. 
Presenter: Aedan McKeon, OP 

 
Introduction to Centering Prayer 

November 12th  9:30 AM—4:30 PM 
Discover how centering prayer disposes you to 

move beyond conversation with God to communion 
with God. 

Presenters: Kathy Madden, CND & Mary Spratt, r.c. 
 

Married Couples Evening 
November 13—6:30 –9:30 PM 

The goal of this time is to fall more deeply in love 
with ourselves, with our spouses and with our God. 

Presenters: Bob & Bev Bienemann 
 

For more information, please call 631-588-8366. 



 KID’S PAGE 
Prayers and history of the 
Church     

______________________ 
October 31, 2011 
 
All Hallows Eve—the night before All Saints Day is 
The Vigil of, or evening before, All Hallows' ("Hallows' 
Eve," or "Hallowe'en") came, in Irish popular piety, to 
be a day of remembering the dead who are neither in 
Purgatory or Heaven, but are damned, and these 
customs spread to many parts of the world. Thus we 
have the popular focus of Hallowe'en as the 
reality of Hell, hence its scary 
character and focus on evil and how 
to avoid it, the sad fate of the souls 
of the damned, etc.  

 

October 30, 2011 
31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

_______________________ 
 

November 1, 2011 
 
On the Solemnity of All Saints, we celebrate all the 
saints, living in the fullness of life in Christ. The 
Gospel tells us how to become saints. 
 
Gospel    Matthew 5:1a, 2-12a 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Matthew 
 
When Jesus saw the crowds, he went up the mountain. 
Then he began to speak, taught them saying: 
“Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the 
kingdom of heaven. 
Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be 
comforted. 
Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth. 
Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for 
righteousness, for they will be filled. 
Blessed are the merciful, for they will receive mercy. 
Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will see God. 
Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called 
children of God. 
Blessed are those who are persecuted for 
righteousness’ sake, for theirs is the kingdom of 
heaven. 
Blessed are you who when people revile you and 
persecute you and utter all kinds of evil against you 
falsely on my account. Rejoice and be glad, for your 
reward is great in heaven.” 
 
The Gospel of the Lord. 
 
Reflection: Which of these many blessings do you 
most desire? 
 
Prayer: 
Holy God, 
May the example and prayers of the saints help us  
 to live holy lives. 
Grant this through Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 

Also from the Irish come the carved Jack-o-
lanterns, which were originally carved turnips.  

 
The legend surrounding the 
Jack-o-Lantern is this:  
 There once was an old 
drunken trickster named Jack, a 
man known so much for his 
miserly ways that he was known 

as "Stingy Jack," He loved making mischief on 
everyone -- even his own family, even the Devil 
himself! One day, he tricked Satan into climbing up 
an apple tree -- but then carved Crosses on the 
trunk so the Devil couldn't get back down. He 
bargained with the Evil One, saying he would 
remove the Crosses only if the Devil would promise 
not to take his soul to Hell; to this, the Devil 
agreed.  
After Jack died, after many years filled with vice, 
he went up to the Pearly Gates -- but was told by 
St. Peter that he was too miserable a creature to 
see the Face of Almighty God. But when he went to 
the Gates of Hell, he was reminded that he 
couldn't enter there, either! So, he was doomed to 
spend his eternity roaming the earth. The only good 
thing that happened to him was that the Devil 
threw him an ember from the burning pits to light 
his way, an ember he carried inside a hollowed-out, 
carved turnip.    



 

Halloween and All Saints 
 

Halloween is the eve of Hallowmass, better known to 
modern Christians as All Saints’ Day. Hallowmass 
celebrates God’s harvesting into heaven the faithful 
of every age, culture and walk of life. It is a day of 
glorious rejoicing. 

 
Saints are people who, by their joyful ser-

vice, have extended the love of God to others. The 
Roman martyrology—the list of the saints officially 
recognized as such by the church—contains over ten 
thousand names. And those are only the saints whose 
names we remember! All Saints’ Day also remem-
bers those holy people whom no one but God any 
longer knows. The reading for the day from the Book of Revelation describes “a great multitude 
that no one could count.” 

 
The abundance of the harvest of souls is perfectly suited to observance in the northern 

hemisphere in late autumn. That’s why in North America All Saints’ Day and Halloween are 
brightened with corn shocks, pumpkins, apples, nuts and other signs of nature’s bounty. 

 
The American tradition of Halloween ghost‑and‑goblin madness comes from Celtic 

lands, where the spirits of the dead were thought to roam the earth for one night before winter be-
gan. To ward off their fear of the supernatural, people sat around huge bonfires, telling stories and 
sharing the fruits of the harvest. Children were sent round to beg for fuel for the fire. Although the 
practice of “trick‑or‑treating” has its roots in pre‑Christian Celtic tradition, it would be a mistake 
to write off the practice as devil worship. In Christ, all things have been made new. And so we 
dress as ghosts and goblins to laugh at the devil, who has lost ultimate power over God’s beloved 
children. 

 
In Mexico, especially in the southern state of Oaxaca, families go and tend the graves of 

their loved ones at this time of year. In the middle of Halloween night, they have a fiesta with 
masks, food, sweets (like miniature skulls made of candy) and bunches upon bunches of mari-
golds—all by the light of candles in the cemetery! Those who have gone before us, marked with 
the sign of faith, are still members of the family! 

 
Copyright © 2001 Archdiocese of Chicago: Liturgy Training Publications, 1800 North Hermitage Avenue, Chicago IL 60622‑1101; 1‑800‑933‑1800; 
www.ltp.org. Text by Mary Ellen Hynes and David Philippart. Art by Steve Erspamer, SM. All rights reserved. Used with permission. 



 

All Souls  
November 2 
 
Because we know that death is not the end of life, 
it is not morbid for us Christians to visit the graves 
of our loved ones who have died. It is good to visit 
the cemetery, especially on November 2 and then 
throughout the month of November, when the 
church celebrates the communion of saints and 
souls and looks forward to that harvest at the end of time when all will be 
gathered into the new Jerusalem. 
 
We decorate the graves of our loved ones because we believe that in baptism 
they have died with Christ and thus Christ will raise them up. So we place on 
the grave an evergreen wreath—the ancient crown of victory over death and a 
reminder of the eternal life promised to us in the first sacrament. Or we light 
vigil candles on the grave, keeping one lit throughout November—a reflection 
of the light of Christ given to each one of us on our baptism day, and a re-
minder of the wise bridesmaids who kept their lamps lit while waiting for the 
groom to come so that the wedding could begin. 
 
Remember Mary Magdalene and the other two Marys going to visit Jesus’ 
tomb. Confident that what they found, you will one day find, make pilgrimages 
to the graves of your loved ones this month.  
Pray at each grave: 
 
Eternal rest grant unto Name, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon her/him. 
May she/he rest in peace. 
May her/his soul, and the souls  
of all the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God,  
rest in peace.  
Amen. 
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